


      •	 Borrowers who have not already applied for forgiveness may increase their loan amount 
	 for certain qualified expenses
	 The Act allows PPP borrowers who have not already applied for forgiveness to increase the 
	 amount of their original PPP loans for group life, disability, vision or dental insurance. There 
	 is also a new calculation based on gross income available for borrowers who are farmers.

      •	 Borrowers who returned their PPP funds may reapply
	 The Act allows PPP borrowers who returned part or all of a previous PPP loan to reapply for 	
	 the maximum amount available to them.

      •	 Additional expenses eligible for forgiveness
	 In addition to payroll, rent, mortgage interest and utilities, the Act has expanded qualified 
	 expenses to include COVID-related costs, including worker protection such as PPE, work
	 place adaptations or property damage costs, certain supplier costs, as well as certain 
	 operational expenses such as software, cloud computing, human resources and accounting 
	 needs. At least 60% of forgivable loan funds must still be used for payroll costs.

      •	 Simplified loan forgiveness process for small loans
	 The SBA is expected to release a simplified forgiveness process for loans of $150,000 or less. 
	 The Act specifies that a borrower will receive forgiveness if they sign and submit a one-page 
	 certification to their lender that includes:
	       o	 The number of employees the borrower was able to retain because of the loan
	       o	 The estimated total amount of the loan spent on payroll costs
	       o	 The total loan amount

      •	 Clarified forgiveness calculations
	 The Act also repeals the requirement that PPP borrowers deduct the amount of any 
	 Emergency Injury Disaster Loan (EIDL) Advance from their PPP forgiveness amount.

These provisions are not yet final, and we will continue to update you on the status of this bill and 
any changes that occur as it is finalized and signed into law. However, if you believe you qualify for 
a second PPP loan, it may be beneficial to start to prepare by taking the following steps so that you 
are ready to apply should the application window open in early January:
      •	 Gather and review your 2019 and 2020 quarterly revenue information to determine if you 
	 meet the 25% revenue reduction threshold.
      •	 Gather your 2019 and 2020 payroll information, including gross payroll, group health 
	 insurance, retirement benefits paid, employer state and local taxes, group life, vision and 
	 dental insurance 

As always, CRR is closely following all PPP developments in order to best help our clients achieve 
maximum loan forgiveness. Please don’t hesitate to contact us at ppp@crrcpa.com with any ques-
tions you may have, or visit our COVID-19 Resource Center at www.crrcpa.com/covid19 for the lat-
est updates, alerts and impacts.

We’re in this together.
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